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The Van Buren Town Council held an Executive Meeting on Wednesday, December 7, 2022 at 6:15 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Tony Manry called the meeting to order. Council member Jerry Caudill was not present. All personnel issues were discussed as posted. Council member Mark Towery motioned to adjourn the meeting, Tony seconded. 2-0. The meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.

                                                                                                                         ____________________________

                                                                                                                         ____________________________

________________________                                                                    ____________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                               Board Members

                                                                                                                                                December 7th, 2022

The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, December 7, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council member Jerry Caudill was not present. Council President Tony Manry called to meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve previous meeting minutes, Tony seconded. 2-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Waneta Linton and Linda Long were both asking if there was any more information on the Save a Lot that was presented by a citizen during a previous meeting. At this time, the council has not heard anything else regarding that matter.

Utilities: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. He received a quote for the repair of the WWTP lagoon cover. Mark motioned to accept the quote, Tony seconded. 2-0. Donnie will send the quote to the insurance adjuster. The new grinder has been shipped, not sure of the date it will arrive. Donnie requested vacation, Mark motioned to approve his request. Tony seconded. 2-0. 

POLICE: Marshall Dale Osborn reported that all deputies and vehicles are well.  He reported that the department has been dealing with an upset citizen. Dale requested vacation, Mark motioned to accept his request. Tony seconded. 2-0. Dale and Deputy Marshall Skyler Beard both attended IIDEX training.
EMPLOYEE RAISES: Mark motioned to approve employee raises as discussed for 2023. Tony seconded. 2-0.

Council signed payroll docket

Mark motioned to approve APVs, Tony seconded. 2-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting, Tony seconded. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM.

                                                                                                                         ____________________________

                                                                                                                         ____________________________

________________________                                                                    _____________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                               Board Members      
